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FROM THE PRESIDENT

MIKE DRENNAN, PRESIDENT

The activity at the Museum continues in full swing.  We just found out from the 21 Space Wing that we have approval to occupy the Broadmoor Hangar; however, military necessity is such that we will have to share the hangar with a USNORTHCOM contingent  Gail Whalen has worked out a plan for the best usage of the portion of the Broadmoor Hangar which we will occupy.  The addition of the Broadmoor Hangar has been a long time coming and we will make very effective use of the space that we received as we continue to strive to be the best field museum in the Air Force

Improvements continue in the Old City Hangar, the Terminal Building and the museum park.  We have also been extremely successful in spreading the word about our efforts through our marvelous web site, advertising around the community, hosting social events, retirement functions and catering formal events.  

I cannot give enough praise to our many volunteers in both the Foundation and on the Board of Directors.  My thanks to each of you and I look forward to adding the Broadmoor Hangar to our activities.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT

GAIL WHALEN

Peterson Museum is finally pulling out of the Winter and very rainy Spring of 2007. Some of our projects that have been looming for nearly two years are finally put into action. Many thanks to all the Museum volunteers and members who’ve helped get these projects funneled through the contracting process.

The commemorative tiles have finally been installed around the sidewalks in front of the Terminal Building (building 981) and the flagpole. We have 103
Tiles currently emplaced, and room for 44 more. . Then we’ll start tiling into the airpark. This is a great fundraising project, and the tiles are a very affordable way to acknowledge someone you love, or something you care about deeply. I challenge all our members, volunteers and board of directors who haven’t already gifted a tile to the museum to do so before the end of summer. My check is in the mail right now!

The F-101 Voodoo that has been the gate guard at the West Gate was successfully removed. The new siting for the aircraft has been approved, and even better, funded by the 21st Space Wing. It will sit next to the new base Visitors’ Center off Stewart Avenue. Once the road realignment and new force protection measures are completed, our Voodoo will again guard Peterson’s west entrance. And it will be freshly painted, too.

Speaking of painting, General Victor Renuart, new commander of NORAD/NORTHCOM, has taken a special interest in our P-40 Warhawk and F-104 Starfighter. Working closely with 21st Space Wing Commander Colonel Jay Santee (also a member of the Peterson Museum Foundation), General Renuart is going to help pay for painting the F-104. MSgt Bill Harris of the 302nd Air Wing rode a lift up to the Starfighter in June to assess the structural integrity of the aircraft. The good news is that the aircraft can be painted on its pylon mount. We hope to see it completely refinished by October 2007. If so, it will be the aircraft’s first paint job since 1982. As with many of our projects, the entire military community on Peterson AFB has found a way to help.

Our move into the Broadmoor Hangar is another project that has taken a long time to settle.  We have some very positive movement, literally.  During the weeks of June 4th through June 18th,  we moved administrative offices and artifact processing into the facility. I’m especially thankful to Jack McKinney, Charlie McCarthy and Ed Weaver for providing such support and thought into moving these items. I am eternally grateful to Ernie and Jane Newman for scrubbing the walls, windows, and carpets—an all day affair that would have laid out people with less stout hearts. The Newman’s’ contribution was absolutely critical—I could not in good conscience move our historic artifacts into a dirty facility. And that was a dirty job, believe me. Ron Gray, Ed Mika, Jerry Kovach, and Erv Smalley provided manpower and “loading” expertise, especially General Gray. New volunteer Jim Swalley showed up at just the right time, and has been pitching in like a lifer ever since. There is still a great amount of large equipment items to move from the City Hangar into the new area, but that will require assistance from the 21st Space Wing’s aerial port folks. We’re trying to get that scheduled in July. My last thanks goes to the docents who have really taken care of just about everything for Jeff Nash and I while we’ve been making the move into the new area. The only real drawback is that we are sharing the facility with personnel from the NORAD/J64 branch. They’ll be using the east half of the hangar (facing the airpark). Although they won’t affect our operations, we’ll have to wait and see what kinds of modifications they’ll be making to the interior of the building. But we have planted the Museum flag and established our foothold! 
That’s the best part!  The move into the Broadmoor Hangar should help us move along with the exhibit enhancements in the City Hangar. Once we move our large artifacts out, we can begin to assemble the Peacekeeper ICBM Missile Procedures Simulator (also known as the MPT). Assembling the MPT will be quite a process, but at least we’ll be able to continue where we left off on the Cheyenne Mountain, Missile Warning, and Air Defense displays.

Our Adopt-A-Plane program is doing extremely well. We have only two aircraft left to adopt: the F-89 and the EC-121. Members of the Canadian forces have expressed an interest in the CF-100 and CF-101, and we fully intend to extend our hand to them. The other aircraft have been washed and waxed in record time in May and June, and we expect to start another round in July. The program has even started a few rivalries between units, and also given one unit in particular a way to work with area youth. The 76th Space Control Squadron has adopted the P-40 Warhawk, in honor of their historical predecessors, the Flying Tigers of WWII. On their work day, they brought in a group of teens from the Green Mountain Falls home, near Woodland Park, CO to help the young space professionals. What a great outreach: including area students in a way that showed the military is as interested in preserving history as civilians. I thought the 76th provided great examples for the kids. This is a great program, and the Museum  wins any way you look at it.

A new addition to our Colorado Springs Civil Aviation exhibit is the scale model of the Alexander Bullet. Handmade by that most able banjo-playing Appalachian craftsman, John Cawood, the 1:10 scale model is about as neat a thing as you’ll ever see. He even made the landing gear retract. We could have a special display simply about the engine! Although we do have some illustrations of the Bullet, a three-dimensional model makes clear the design and function of this unique aircraft. Stay tuned for a special invitation to a special “induction ceremony” for the Bullet.

Another valuable model maker and restorer extraordinaire is Terry Galbreath.  Terry has taken on the restoration of several of our display models, including the Mobile Another valuable model maker and restorer extraordinaire is Terry Galbreath. Ground Support vehicle, Thor IRBM, and Atlas ICBM. Now Terry has turned his hands to our Corona capsule, an interesting spy satellite from the early 1960s. In May, when the “Go-To-Gang” started cleaning the nosecone, they found some intriguing interior sections none of us expected. We called in Terry Galbreath to take it from there. I can’t give away everything he’s found, because I’ve asked Terry to give us a special program on the whole task once he’s finished. To say the least, it will forever change your mind about the Cuban Missile Crisis.  

I’d like to welcome our newest additions: TSgt Tom Dishion, Al Horne, Emily Effreece, Gordon Scott, and Jim Swalley. TSgt Dishion will be joining us in July as a reserve hire. Al Horne has come to us from the Pima Museum in Arizona, where he was a docent with an incredible number of aircraft to discuss. I’m sure our airpark is a much more manageable size for him. Al crewed in a reconnaissance B-17 during WWII. Gordon Scott, also a WWII vet, and Korean War vet, and Viet Nam War vet, probably has more stories to tell us about all the aircraft he’s flown than we’ll ever be able to listen to. Al and Gordy are great assets for the museum. Jim Swalley, US Navy retired, is volunteering with our inventory crew. We look forward to wringing every ounce of Navy Know-How out of him. Finally, Emily Effreece is joining us this summer as a Youth Employment Service volunteer. The YES program, sponsored by Family Services and the 21st Space Wing Youth Center, is designed to give teens an opportunity to volunteer, and learn good job skills at the same time. Please welcome these folks when you get a chance.

WHO AM I?

ED WEAVER
I was manufactured by North American Aviation at Inglewood CA and delivered to the USAF on 12 March 55.  My earlier model was the USAF first swept-wing jet fighter; a later model became the first single seat all-weather interceptor to fly anywhere in the world.  My initial assignment was with the 94th Fighter Interceptor Squadron (FIS) at George AFB, CA.  Less than a year later they transferred me to the 538th FIS at Larson AFB, WA.  Later during this tour at Larson AFB I was reassigned to the 322 FIS.  I carried twenty-four 2.75 air to air rockets; and an afterburner was fitted to my J47-GE-17 engine.  I was fast - 616 MPH at 40,000 feet and my initial climb rate was 12,000 feet per minute.  
I had many deployments during the next few years to include Wendover AFB, UT, Vincent AFB, AZ, Tyndall AFB, FL, Nellis AFB, NV, and Kingsley Field, OR.  During May 56, along with 980 of my sisters, we were equipped with new electronic equipment including “DATA LINK” for use in conjunction with “SAGE” (Semi-Automatic-Ground-Environment) to counter the supersonic jet bomber threat.  SAGE was a computer system that fed and displayed to my pilot the correct heading, speed, altitude, bearing, and range to a target.  I was the pride of the Air Defense Command!  
My active duty tours ended in July 59 when I was assigned to the 190th Fighter Squadron of the Idaho Air National Guard in Boise.  In July 64 I got the bad news that I was off to the “Boneyard” at Davis Monthan.  I was sure my days were numbered.  But I found a home at the Peterson Air & Space Museum.  They treated me with the respect I earned and today I’m in the colors of the 322nd FIS.  (I am the Peterson Air and Space Museum F-86L.)
ADOPT-A-PLANE PROGRAM
JEFF NASH
The purpose of this program is to gain 21 SW and Peterson tenant unit leadership support of an “Adopt-A-Plane” program at the Peterson Air and Space Museum.  The goal of the program is to have base organizations assist Museum staff by providing periodic care of the museum’s static display aircraft and missiles with washing, waxing, and minor maintenance.                                           The Peterson Museum has 18 display aircraft and missiles in its collection, most of which are located in the Museum’s airpark.  They require regular  washing to remove dirt, grime, and pollutants that can affect their paint finish and cause corrosion.  
Seven aircraft have been adopted as of 21 Mar 07: the F-86 “Sabredog” (by the 21st Space Wing Directorate of Staff); the P-40 “Warhawk” (76th Space Control Squadron); the F-4C “Phantom” (21st Civil Engineering); the EB-57 (544th Info Operations Group); the T-33 “Shooting Star”  (16th Space Control Squadron); the F-15 “Eagle” (21st Aerospace Medicine Squadron and Air Academy High School JROTC);  the F-94 “Starfire” (HQ AFSPC Intelligence Directorate); the F-106 “Delta Dart” (310th Communications Flight); and the F-102 (21 Services Sqdn).
.

PETERSON AFB HISTORY

JEFF NASH

2007 marks the 65th anniversary of the establishment of Peterson Air Force Base.  This is the the first of a series articles which will tell the story of the base and other Air Force activities in Colorado Springs from World War II to the present.

“Just sagebrush, jack rabbits, and rattlesnakes…”   That’s how retired Air Force Chief Warrant Officer James Chastain described a patch of Colorado prairie when he arrived here in June 1942.  Chastain was a member of the newly-formed 7th Photographic Reconnaissance Squadron, 2nd Photographic Group, Army Air Forces, the first flying unit to arrive at the new Colorado Springs Army Air Base.  There was a frenzy of activity and new construction, with more troops arriving every day.
On April 28, 1942, Army Air Forces officers in downtown Colorado Springs issued General Order Number 1, creating the base and the Photographic Reconnaissance Operational Training Unit.  Officials selected the Colorado Springs Municipal Airport, established in the mid 1920’s, as the site for the new air base.  The base’s first commanding officer, Lt Col David W. Hutchison, arrived on May 6.  He and his staff immediately went to work supervising base construction and organizing the new photo reconnaissance training school.  The school’s mission was to organize and prepare new reconnaissance and aerial mapping squadrons for combat service.  Reconnaissance was a fairly new military capability and it was needed overseas quickly.

Construction began at a furious pace within a week of base activation.  The first troops arrived on May 13.  First living in tents on the base, they were later placed in and around Colorado Springs until barracks were built.  Mr. Chastain explained, “Some of my squadron mates lived in the Kaufmann Building (a Colorado Springs landmark) and took baths at the City Auditorium.  I lived first at a youth camp near the present-day Air Force Academy before being sent up to Lowry Field in Denver.  Since we didn’t have any suitable runways yet, our airplanes were flown and maintained at Lowry.”  Construction crews completed new runways in August 1942, and skies over Colorado Springs soon buzzed with reconnaissance versions of P-38 fighters and larger B-25 and B-17 bombers.  Base construction continued until early 1943 and cost nearly $13 million.

Most buildings and facilities were temporary, or in the words of the time, “built for the duration of the war”.  Many of these buildings still survive today, such as Building 391 (currently occupied by the HQ AFSPC Inspector General), Building  615 (the Peterson Thrift Shop), and the warehouses and office buildings currently used by Base Supply.  Most of the original aircraft hangars and maintenance shops exist today along the Peterson flight line.

In December 1942, officials changed the base name to Peterson Army Air Base, in honor of Lieutenant Edward J. Peterson, the Operations Officer of the 14th Photo Reconnaissance Squadron.  A Colorado native, he died as a result of a plane crash at the base the previous August.  The base was commonly called Peterson Field, or “Pete Field” for short.  

Reconnaissance training continued into late 1943, when the first of several base mission changes took place during the war.  In November 1943, Peterson Field transformed into a combat crew training school, turning out 10-man B-24 “Liberator” bomber crews for assignment to overseas combat units.  The 383rd Bombardment Group relocated here from Geiger Field, Washington to form the nucleus for this training school.  Before the school disbanded in summer of 1944, hundreds of B-24 crew members passed through Peterson Field for two to three months training in strategic bombing. 

Peterson Field then took on fighter pilot training.  The 268th Army Air Forces Base Unit activated and used P-40 “Warhawks” under supervision of the 72nd Fighter Wing.  The 72nd FW, also headquartered here, oversaw operations at six other fighter training bases in the Southwest US.  Fighter training took place until Apr 1945, when the base transitioned again into an Army Air Forces instructor school  

As World War II drew to a close in August 1945, so did the need for Peterson Field.  The base closed in December 1945 and the property returned to Colorado Springs while the US demobilized from war.  Apart from two brief reactivations between 1947 and 1949, the base belonged once again to jackrabbits and rattlesnakes.  But as the 1950’s approached, a new threat emerged.  A new conflict of ideologies known as “the Cold War” was about to begin.  Along with the new US Air Force, Peterson AFB would play a large role in that conflict.
Peterson Air & Space Museum Foundation

EAGLE’S WINGS ROUNDTABLE MEMBERSHIP

Spirit of Saint Louis Level

($10,000-24,999)

Association of Air Force Missileers

Pratt & Whitney – A United Technologies Company

Lightning Level

($5,000-9,999)

Major General (USAF, Ret) G. Wesley Clark

Major General (USAF, Ret) Ralph E. Spraker

Kitty Hawk Level

($1,000-4,999)

64th Fighter Interceptor Squadron Association

The Boeing Company

The Broadmoor Hotel

Colonel (USAF, Ret) and Mrs. Don Kidd

CMSgt Jack (USAF, Ret) and Lillian McKinney

National Defense Industrial Association – Rocky Mountain Chapter

Northrop Grumman Corporation

CMSgt Edward (USAF, Ret) and Karla Weaver

Colonel (USAF, Ret) Eugene Young
For information on becoming a member of the Eagle’s Wing Roundtable please contact Ed Weaver, Foundation Secretary/Treasurer

SUNSET IN THE PARK

JACK MCKINNEY


Coming back to the Museum is the once popular Sunset in the Park program complete with food, music and entertainment.  The late afternoon/early evening fete will be held at the Museum, outdoors, on Saturday, September 1.

There will be a demonstration, by the Security Police, that has proved so enjoyable to many other group functions on the base in recent months.


Visitors should bring lawn chairs or blankets to sit on the grass and enjoy the program and companionship as we watch the sun sink slowly behind the front range.  Admission, as always, is free.


Additional specifics such as time will be available on the Museum website – www.petemuseum.org.
UPCOMING MUSUEM EVENTS
13 July – 492nd Bomb Group Reunion

18 July – 41st Infantry Division, Alpha Company

1 September – Sunset in the Park

22 September – RAF Manston Group

22 September – Birkenfelder Reunion

28 September – Moroccan Bases Group

8 October – 23rd Photo Reconn Squadron Reunion
ARTIFACT OF THE QUARTER
                                                                     [image: image1.emf]

The Emergency War Order (EWO) “red safe” from a Minuteman Launch Control Center (LCC) was secured with the personal locks of the Missile Combat Crew Commander (MCCC) and the Deputy Missile Combat Crew Commander (DMCCC) who were on duty.  It contained the positive control documents used to authenticate an emergency war order to launch and the keys used to execute the launch if the order proved authentic.
DAEDALIAN NATIONAL CONVENTION TOUR
GAIL WHALEN

On June 15, Peterson and Schriever AFB hosted tours for the 2007 Daedalian National Convention held here in Colorado Springs. The Daedalians are a non-profit organization that began as a group of military combat pilots. Today, one of their missions is to encourage young people to pursue military and civilian aviation careers. 
On June 15th, nearly 300 of their members and spouses toured both bases. We hosted a group in the morning and afternoon here at the Museum. Thankfully, the weather stayed beautiful and the folks were able to spend a little time here before moving onto a fantastic display at Peterson AFB’s flight line: the F-22 Raptor fighter, the Predator unmanned aerial vehicle, and a Mobile Ground Support Vehicle from Buckley AFB. 
Several of our Peterson Museum Foundation members are Daedalians: John Cawood, Gus Freyer, Gordon Scott and Bill Smith. Bill Smith initially suggested touring Peterson Museum last year. He’s one of our Museum’s best advocates. Thanks to his support, the entire Front Range military community became involved in hosting the Daedalians. We like to think they probably enjoyed coming here best, since they had a chance to intercept at close range with the aircraft they flew during their careers. As always, the P-47 Thunderbolt and the EC-121T Warning Star drew lots of admiring comments. And the fact that many of our docents either flew or maintained our aircraft added even more to our visitors’ experience. 
Our thanks go out to these volunteers and staff: Dave Austin, Jim Bowden, Dick Burns, John Cawood, Ann Foster, Elynn Fouche, Gus Freyer, Ron Gray, John Grier, Al Horne, Dave Lankford, Jack McKinney, Jeff Nash, Gordon Scott, Erv Smalley, Bill Smith, and Ed Weaver.

AIR ACADEMY HIGH SCHOOL JUNIOR AIR FORCE ROTC
GAIL  WHALEN
Air Academy High School cadets have adopted the Peterson Air and Space Museum’s F-15 Eagle aircraft. They also spend about three months each year here performing service projects around the Museum complex. First year Air Force Academy cadet Josh Bruder, an alumnus of Air Academy High, was the first person to organize their efforts 3 years ago. 
This year high school senior Edward Adair led the charge. His crew spent five weekends here at the Museum, cleaning the Hangar and Operations building, moving exhibits, and of course, washing aircraft. In fact, photos published in the Space Guardian of the students cleaning the F-15 spurred base personnel to adopt other aircraft in the airpark. These students have been tremendously helpful to the Museum staff, and very good ambassadors in the community. The entire Museum staff and Foundation would like to acknowledge these Magnificent Seven: Edward Adair, Caleb Ayers, Aaron Calzada, Travis Hybki, Aaron Novy, Olga Pearse, and James Pell. 

The illustration below shows the areas of the Broadmoor Hangar (Building 982) that the Peterson Air and Space Museum will occupy. We are sharing the building with personnel from the office of NORAD/J64.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
The Peterson Air and Space Museum Newsletter is published by the Colorado Springs Peterson Air and Space Museum Foundation, Inc., a private entity no way connected to or with the United State Air Force.  Contents of the Newsletter are not necessarily the official views of, or endorsed by, the U. S. Government or the Department of the Air Force.

Jerry M. Drennan, BGen (USAF, Retired), President

Jack L. McKinney, CMSgt (USAF, Retired), Editor

150 East Ent Avenue

Peterson AFB, CO 80914

www.petemuseum.org
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